Carp-R-Us Angling and Social Club

Minutes of meeting held 27th January 2019,
Posh Club, La Marina
21 present.

Committee: Steve Collins, Steve Fell, Tom Marshall, Geoff Tempest, Dave Sutton
Members: Jackie Breslin, Ann Fowles, Roy Buttress, Graham Leadley, Alan Priest, Terry Screen, Alan Smith, Sue Boorman, Pete Boorman, Roy Dainty, Dave Hazell, Kimm Owen, Steve Owen, Jeremy Fardoe
Associates: Alice Shipley, Margaret  
Apologies: Derek King, Andy Foden, Richard Crawshaw 
Presidents report
Steve started by running through the agenda for the morning. He thanked the rest of the committee for their hard work during the year and for helping to make it another successful year for the club.
Details of the El Bosquet Fishing Festival to be held in September were given. This is being run by Bill Reade, who should be contacted for further information.

All the matches in Murcia have been approved. Valencia have had a list of our venues but, as usual, have not acknowledged it.

Secretarys report

The possibility of getting the Alicante licence on-line has been investigated and Roy Dainty has successfully manged to purchase an over-67 licence this way. At the moment getting a licence for those under 67 has not been achieved but as soon as it has, instructions will be placed on the website.
The list of people joining the Murcia Federation has been sent but the fees have not yet been paid due to issues with the bank. These will be sent before the Argos match.
Treasurers report

The trials and tribulations at Bankia were reported. Yet again the account had been blocked when Tom and Steve F went to send the Murcia fees, this time they needed to see the current position of our accounts. This has been done and the account is again unblocked.
The accounts have been audited by Sue Boorman and Roy Dainty, many thanks to them for their efforts. As of 16th December 2018, the balance was €1917.06.

Social Secretarys report
Roy Dainty has arranged a tour of a micro-brewery in Torre Pacheco for 19th February. The tour lasts just over and hour, costs €5 and includes tastings. A meal can be obtained from a restaurant nearby after if anyone wants to stay. Anyone interested must give their names to him or Geoff. Places are limited to 16 on a first come first, served basis.
A mini-golf tournament has been arranged at Quesada Mini-Golf at 1.00pm on 29th March. Numbers to Geoff asap so that a menu for lunch can be arranged.

Tables will be arranged for the Huertana Parade and the Moors and Christians Parade in Almoradí in July/August. More details and prices will be given closer to the date.

Angling Secretarys report

Dave gave reports of the last four matches held. He said that he had been looking back at the results from this time last year and they were very comparable. We just have to accept that at this time of year the fishing is hard.
Details of the next three matches were given the match on 31st January will be on Mercadona or Nancys, depending on numbers. The Winter Cup is scheduled for Pedrera, but it was agreed that this venue is unsuitable in the winter. After a discussion it was agreed to move this to the stretch of the Segura at Bigastro.

Matches will revert to an 0800 draw from the start of the Spring Series.
AOB

Jackie thought that the presentation in December was very good and would be in favour of something similar next year if a dinner/dance type of event couldn’t be arranged. Or maybe it could be held after a ‘mini-match’ at the EL Pariaso lake. He was assured that this will be discussed during the year.

Shirt Raffle

Peter Boorman
Main Raffle

All prizes were distributed.
Date and time of next meeting 
11.00 Sunday 17th February






El Pariaso
